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The Oak Leaf 
COMING UP!  

• Dec 6, 2012—Meeting—
Holiday Potluck—Gloria Dei 

• Dec 15, 2012—NO SERVICE 

• January 3, 2013—Meeting: 
Kathy Kansier—Tell me about 
my Grandma’s Quilt 

• Jan 4, 2013—Workshop—
Kathy Kansier—Wool Ap-
plique Frutopia 

• Jan 5, 2013– Workshop— 
Kathy Kansier—Quilts 
with Great Edges 

• Jan 19, 2013—Fellowship 
Gathering—Gloria Dei 

• Jan 25-27, 2013—QUILT 
IN! - Northbrook, IL 

• February 7, 2013—
Meeting—Mary Lou Weid-
man—Beth Hillel—
Wilmette, IL 

• February 8-9, 2013—
Workshops, Mary Lou 
Weidman, Gloria Dei, 
Northbrook, IL 
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Can you donate to the Gloria Dei Food Pantry? 

 

Hi Everyone, 

The Fine Art of Fiber show is past, and a very good show it was, too.  

So many people came to see our fabulous quilts, to take chances on 

our stunning raffle quilt (which was won by a woman from Lockport), 

and to pick up some Christmas gifts from our Silent Auction tables.  

We heard from so many people about how beautiful the quilts were 

and some wanted to purchase them.  The boutique was always 

crowded with shoppers (we’ll get our statistics on that later).   

A big THANK YOU to all our members who volunteered to work at 

some part of the show.  Plus, another big THANK YOU to all our mem-

bers who sold all those raffle tickets.  I am happy to report that we ran 

out of tickets and had to hurriedly print up some more. 

The board will be discussing all aspects of the show to see where we 

can make improvements for the next one.  If you have any comments 

you’d like to share, please email me (eeabehnke@gmail.com) or talk 

to me at the next meeting.  I’d love to hear from you. 

Happy Chanukah and Merry Christmas to you, 

Esther Behnke, president 
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I would like to thank all the people who sat with me at the Educational 

table at FAOF.  We had a lot of fun talking to many people at the show 

 and  explaining our work, as well as having a very good time beinging to-

gether.  A very big thank you to Jim Pilarski, Diana Burrows, Mary Meyers, 

Jill Deheeger, Isabel Smith, Angel Sidor, Diane Capitani, Kristen Woods and 

Marilyn Pospishil.  I hope to enjoy your company next year and all who 

join us.  Thanks again.   Georgia Cibul  

Thank you to all who volunteered at the FAOF.  The show was a suc-

cess because of all of you and your support.   

Attendance was good. I think we can all agree, the show looked beau-

tiful.  What a creative and talented group we are.Our raffle quilt was 

gorgeous and I can't wait to hear how much money it earned.  The 

person who held the winning ticket was thrilled.  She had purchased 

her raffle tickets at  her guild meeting about 6 months ago. The team 

who set up and worked the Silent Auction did an awesome job it 

looked  great and seemed to be very successful as well. An extra 

thank you to everyone who donated times to auction. As usual, the 

Education table was a great place to learn  

a new skill, Thanks to Jim, Georga, Diane, Angel and others who did 

their best to entertain the visitors. An enormous thank you goes out 

to Jan Aaron for all of her hard work and dedication over the last sev-

eral years in making the FAOF the great success it has been and con-

tinues to be. She plans to rest next year and "merely" take charge of 

the volunteers.  Judy, Tina and I with the help of rest of the member-

ship, will try to live up to her dedication and keep the show running 

well in the future. 

 

Ardis Mistak, Judy Curtis, Tina Smith 

Ruth Stegmeyer  

Roberta Levin 

Jim Pilarski 

Jan Aaron 

For other pictures quilts at FAOF:    http://www.fineartoffiber.org/Photos.htm 
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Holiday Potluck—Thursday, December 6  
Gloria Dei, Northbrook, IL 

 

Join us for our annual holiday potluck dinner! 
The doors open at 6:00 and the buffet at 6:30.   

 

A donation to the Gloria Dei Food Drive is appreciated 
 

Please bring a dish to share: 

A-G: Dessert   H-P: Appetizer  R-Z: Main dish or hearty salad   
 

I'm looking forward to seeing everyone there! 

Jennie Gordon  

Financial Report -October 31, 2012 

Checking Account: 
 Opening Balance , 10/01/12 $ 16,143.52 
 Income         1,265.00 
 Cleared Expenses        2,216.36    
 Closing Balance, 10/31/12    $ 15,192.16 
 
 Uncleared checks    $       15.00 

Less Anticipated Expenses              .00            
 Available Cash   $       15.00 
 
Savings Account:       $   9,914.52 
 Cash on Hand, 10/31/12           $ 25,106.68 
 
Submitted  Randy Menakes, Treasurer 

Want to get to know fellow guild members?  Learn new skills?  Help others? Do all three at the same time at 

our IQI monthly gathering to make service quilts. Our members are happy to show less experienced quilters 

quilt bindings or new blocks.  Maybe you would like to practice machine quilting on something small. While 

you’re acquiring or polishing your skills, you’ll have time to talk, laugh and make new quilting friends.   At the 

same time, you’ll be creating much-needed service quilts. Join us at our next Service gathering [Gloria Dei, 

Northbrook]—January 19th—from 9:30 until about 4.   Bring a sewing machine and basic supplies and we’ll 

help you get set up for a great day of multi-tasking! 



 

 

 

We are very excited to share some amazing news about our Raffle Quilt. 

First, it now has a name, "Delectable Mountain Garden" and will be unveiled at the 
January 3rd, 2013 meeting. We can’t wait for you to see it! 

Secondly, it will be entered in the AQS Paducah Quilt Show in April. The entry 

deadline is January 2nd, 2013 and must include digital photos of the quilt and the 

entrants. So, at the December pot luck, we will be doing a group photo with our 

pattern testers who participated in piecing the quilt. 

Starting in January, the next phase of this journey will begin with our fund rais-

ing. Our guild raises more funding for it's programs from the raffle quilt than 

from Fine Art of Fiber. To continue providing our members with professional 

quilt artists to lecture and teach workshops, we are hoping to raise $5000.00. 

Our goal can be reached in a number of ways. 

One way is to pick up your packet of raffle tickets in January. If each member sells 

and/or purchases at least $25.00 in tickets, we will meet about half of our goal. We also 

need your help to volunteer to travel to other guilds, quilt shops  during shop hops 

and to major quilt show events with a partner. We will have a sign up sheet at each 

meeting with sites to visit. Think of all the perks of visiting another guild for a free lec-

ture or an excuse to visit a quilt shop! If you are already a member of another guild or 

sewing group, please consider taking  it with you to a meeting. We would love to hear 

suggestions of locations or answer questions. 

We have enjoyed working together on this project the past year, choosing the pat-

tern, shopping for fabric, making kits, stitching blocks and getting it finished. We also 

had a wonderful opportunity to meet the designer, Barbara Lies in September for din-

ner and see the original quilt. Stay tuned for more information about that in a future 

Oakleaf. 

Our Guild needs a 2014 Raffle Quilt Committee. It is a great job with a friend or two 

and you can chose our next raffle quilt design and the path it will travel! 

Thank you for all your continued support to showcase our guild’s raffle quilt.  

The 2013 Raffle Quilt Committee,  

Donna Derstadt, Sue DiVarco & Linda Yatzor 
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IQI Library News 
 

“Seasonal” books are in the brown section. These are just a few for the current holidays 

– make sure to check for upcoming holiday (Easter, 4th of July, etc.) titles as well.  The 

brown section also includes books on events and children. 

 

Now is the time to start thinking about books you’d like to use as inspiration at Quilt-In. 

 

Books checked out at the September meeting are due at the January 2013 

meeting. 

Happy Holidays from your Librarians 

Linda Feinberg 

Barbara Feinberg 

Judy Maffris 
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January Workshops—Kathy Kansier 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 5th  

QUILTS WITH GREAT EDGES 

You will learn a variety of impressive techniques to com-

plete the edges of your quilts. You will make and go home 

with samples including a double fold binding with mitered 

corners and connected tails, rickrack binding, reversible 

binding, fused binding, prairie points , scallops and two 

techniques for making piping.  

 

January 4th—AM 

Wool Applique Futopia 

Students will learn to work with wool for applique. A vari-

ety of hand stitches will be taught for finishing the edges 

of the wool motifs.  

 

 January Meeting 

Kathy KansierTell Me about my Grandma’s Quilt 

Kathy Kansier is a quilt teacher, quilt show judge and an AQS certified quilt 

appraiser. In 2008, she received the prestigious Jewel Pearce Patterson 

Award for Quilt Teachers. Her quilts have been exhibited internationally and 

she has won both regional and national awards.  She has appraised nearly 

2,000 quilts and has judged over 8,000 quilts. Multi-talented Kathy will pre-

sent her lecture “Tell Me About my Grandma’s Quilt” on Thursday, January 

3
rd

, 2013. She will discuss a selection of 20 quilts. 

Jan 4th PM—Quilt Appraials!  Sign up now! 
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IQI 2012-2013 Program year 

 

December   

Meeting: December Potluck Dec. 6, 2012 

January   

Meeting:    Kathy Kansier - Tell me about my Grandma's Quilt Jan. 3, 2013 

Workshop: Kathy Kansier - Wool Appliqué Frutopia Jan. 4, 2013 - AM 

Workshop: Kathy Kansier - Appraisal Fair Jan. 4, 2013 

Workshop: Kathy Kansier - Quilts with Great Edges Jan. 5, 2013 

IQI Annual QUILT-IN Jan 27-29, 2013 

February   

Meeting:    Mary Lou Weidman - Out of the Box Feb 7, 2013 

Workshop: Mary Lou Weidman - Embellishing Quilts Feb 8, 2013 

Workshop: Mary Lou Weidman - Easy Funky Piecing Feb 9, 2013 

March   

Meeting:    Virgina Carlson - How I Got Creativity and Didn't Know it! March 7, 2013 

Workshop: Virginia Carlson - How to Start with an Art Quilt March 8, 2013 

Workshop: Virginia Carlson - Surface Design for Art Quilts March 9, 2013 

April   

Meeting:    Ann Pigneri - How to Create Stunning Quilts Apr 4, 2013 

Workshop:Ann Pigneri - McTavishing Apr 5, 2013 

Workshop: Ann Pigneri - Quilt as Desired Apr 6, 2013 

May   

Meeting :  Jan Krueger and Linda Marcou Trunk Show: Scrapbusters May 2, 2013 

Retreat:Bust that Stash Quilt Event May 3-4, 2013 

June   

Annual Meeting and Potluck At Gloria Dei June 6, 2013 

Fellowship and Service Gathering—Gloria Dei, Northbrook Jan 19, 2013 

Fellowship and Service Gathering—Gloria Dei, Northbrook Feb 16, 2013 

Fellowship and Service Gathering—Gloria Dei, Northbrook March 16, 2013 

Fellowship and Service Gathering—Gloria Dei, Northbrook April 20, 2013 

Fellowship and Service Gathering—Gloria Dei, Northbrook May 18, 2013 

Fellowship and Service Gathering—Gloria Dei, Northbrook June 15, 2013 

Fellowship and Service Gathering—Gloria Dei, Northbrook July 20, 2013 

Summer  

Fellowship and Service Gathering—Gloria Dei, Northbrook August 17, 2013 
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   February 2013 
   

  Mary Lou Weidman 

              Mary Lou Quilts 
 

Mary Lou Weidman has traveled the world teaching workshops that share her happy, whimsical quilting 

style. She has written four large books: Whimsies and Whynots, Everyday Angels, Quilted Memories and Out 

of the Box, and she also owns a pattern company. Her technique books Hoochy Mama Quilts and Flower 

Power are popular with her students when she travels and teaches workshops on her style. 

Mary Lou will present her lecture and trunk show "Out of the Box". This lecture discusses how to get out, 

stretch, and stay out of the box. How to learn new things, go new directions and take the road less traveled. 

 

FRIDAY WORKSHOP:   

 

EMBELLISHING QUILTS 

Bring a favorite quilt that has been quilted, your favorite buttons, beads, rickrack , trim, flosses, and see 

what wonderful glorious things we can do to make a simple quilt a piece of art and excitement. Mary Lou’s 

embellished quilts have won many awards. Once you start embellishing quilts, you won’t be happy with 

keeping them plain. Come and learn the basics and some exciting new ideas that can make something that’s 

ho hum into TERRIFIC art! 

 

SATURDAY WORKSHOP 
EASY FUNKY PIECING 

 (EASY PIECING THE FUN WAY) 

 

 

 

Mary Lou has designed many “things” that are all pieced the “hoochy way” and they are fabulous and make 

terrific quilts with bright fabrics and a will to be creative and “out of the box.” Let her teach you how while 

you make fish, flowers, faces, houses, toys, cats and loads of other fun things.  

Website: www.marylouquiltdesigns.com/ 

Blog: marylouweidman.blogspot.com/ 
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All general Thursday night meetings (with the exception of December & June Potlucks) will be held 
at our Beth Hillel in Wilmette  - doors open at 6:45.  Meetings start at 7:30. 
Please do not arrive before 6:30PM. 
 

 
 
 
All regularly scheduled workshops, service days,  and December & June Potlucks  

will be held at: 

 

Beth Hillel Congregation Bnai Emunah  
3220 Big Tree Lane  
Wilmette, Illinois 60091 
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Membership in IQI 
What are the benefits of membership? 

• admittance to guild meetings (back at Beth Hillel!) to hear professional fiber artists 

• reduced fees and first access to workshops 

• use of the guild library 

• fellowship and opportunities to share your skills and accomplishments with other quilters (bring & brag) - also with the 

greater community - Fine Art of Fiber 

• charitable service projects sewn on your own or with others 

• a reduced fee and first chance to reserve for the annual Quilt-In weekend retreat in January and, last but not least 

• a vote in matters set before the guild 

 

Membership dues are $50/year 

Membership Application can be found at:  www.illinoisquilters.com 

Gloria Dei Lutheran Church 
  1133 Pfingsten Road  
  Northbrook, IL 60062  



 

 

President  Esther Behnke president@illinoisquilters.com 

VP Programs Roberta Levin   

VP Contracts Angel Sidor   

Treasurer Randy Menakes     

Secretary Donna Derstadt     

Membership Katie Ordover 

Patti Carrington 

membership@illinoisquilters.com 

Oak Leaf Editor Ellen Pomes info@illinoisquilters.com 

Fine Art of Fiber Tina Smith 

Judy Curtis 

Ardis Mistak   

  

Workshop hosts Diana Burrows     

Workshop registra-

tion 

Georgia Cibul workshops@illinoisquilters.com 

Member at Large Jennie Gordon   

Committee Chairs 

  

    

Library Barbara Feinberg, 

Linda Feinberg 

Judith Maffris 

library@illinoisquilters.com 

Service/ Friendship Lynn Bradburn 

Diana Burrows   

  

Quilt-In Chris Deering 

Cynthia Churchwell   

  

2013 Raffle Quilt Donna Derstadt 

Sue DeVarco 

Linda Yatzor   

  

2014 Raffle Quilt Position Open     

Publicity Mary Meyers     

Website Ellen Pomes info@illinoisquilters.com 

Challenge Quilt Linda Howard 

Anne Hart 

Diane Capitani 

(assistant) 

  

2012-2013  

Board and Committee Contacts 

You can send mail  to our post office box at:  

Illinois Quilters Inc. , PO Box 39, Wilmette, IL 60091 
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